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1 June 2023

Nga mihi nui ki a koutou whānau, and a warm St Leo’s blessing on you all

Welcome to week 6 of Term 2! What a fabulous and busy two weeks we have had. It has
been great to welcome some beautiful sunshine for a change.

More about Pentecost
Happy birthday to the Catholic Church! Happy birthday to you, who
are the body of the Church! We're all familiar with our own
birthdays, and we celebrate them because they mark the day of the
year in which we entered into this life. But did you know you have a
second birthday?

Because you are part of the body of the Church, Pentecost is the
Church's birthday, and yours as well. And like any birthday, it's a
cause for celebration. The word Pentecost is Greek and it means
"50th day." Fifty days after Easter Sunday, we celebrate the coming of the Holy Spirit upon
the Apostles and their followers, and the beginning of their Earthly ministry to make disciples
of all nations. (Catholic.org)

Board of Trustees Community Information Evening/PTFA Movie and Pizza
Thank you to all who attended the evening. It was great to see whanau and friends enjoying
the event organised by the Board. Our new strategic plan will be available on the website. It
was also wonderful to see the tamariki enjoying the pizza and movie night which was
organised by the members of the PTFA.
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St Clare News
Last week St Clare tamariki read the book ‘The Giant Pumpkin’ by Joy Cowley. They were
inspired by the story so they decided to make pumpkin soup because at the end of the story
the pumpkin exploded! One way to use the pumpkin pieces was to
make pumpkin soup and I must say when I walked past the staffroom,
it smelt delicious.

Matariki Festival
On 24 June, our wonderful Kapa Haka group will be performing at the
Bayswater Matariki Festival at 5.20pm and need to be there at 4.35pm
to get ready. This is where our carving will also be displayed. Please
come and support our students and have a look at all the wonderful
things that have been organised for the day.

St Catherine News
This week St Catherine made cupcakes with Miss Forrest who is a student
teacher in St Clares. This was part of their writing programme and a trial run
for SPCA cupcake day.

Waterwise Regatta
I was lucky enough to pay a visit to the waterwise regatta which was held last
week at Narrow Neck Beach. Four students represented our school.
Congratulations to these amazing tamariki for winning the regatta; May Upton,
Nicolas Busch, Maddie Atkinson and James Farrell. I was proud to be part of
this wonderful event. The students showed awesome leadership skills and
team work. They reflected the St Leo’s values in how they presented
themselves and their attitude towards each other and the other students from
the different schools.

Rippa
Last week Mr M took some keen students to take part in the Rippa Tournament. They had
fun and displayed great sportsmanship and attitude towards their peers and students from
other schools.

SPCA Treat Week (12-18 June)
I met with the Year 6 leaders a couple of weeks ago and they are
keen to organise, bake and sell cupcakes on Friday 16 June to
raise money for SPCA. They are really excited to raise awareness
of looking after our furry friends.



School/Parish Mass
On Sunday 11 June the school will be joining the Parish to celebrate Mass together. We are
looking forward to seeing all families at the Mass at 9.30am. The children will be in their
school uniform. After the Mass the school/PTFA will have a sausage sizzle at the hall and
whanau are able to join in for a cup of tea and shared morning tea. Please bring a plate to
share. The school will provide the sausages.

Garden to Table
This week St
Patricks students
used the bananas
from the garden to
make gozleme which
is a savoury turkish
turnover. The
students designed
their own gozleme. I
was thinking that
mine would have feta
and spinach...yum!!

Swim Bags
Our St Leo's marketing team are putting together branded swim bags to distribute to
preschools around the area to promote our wonderful school. We are filling the bags with fun
activities for children and we are seeking families to contribute $20 towards the contents.
If you would like to support this idea and contribute $20 towards the contents please either
donate via school bank account or cash.
12-3015-0474771-00. Thank you for your support.
These have already had an impact as some of the parents whose children received these
bags came to our recent open day.

Policy Review
Each term the Board of Trustees reviews a number of our policies. Some of these are
reviewed by the Board, some are also reviewed by staff and for some policies feedback is
sought by parents.

During Term 2 the policy we are seeking parent feedback on is ‘EOTC Communicating
with Parents’, ‘EOTC External Providers’ and ‘EOTC Risk Management
Please visit our school docs website http://www.stleos.school.nz/policies.html.
Click on the St Leo’s Catholic School Policies User name: StLeos Password: mercy
Click on the green current review tab at the top of the page.
Select the Student Attendance policy at the bottom of the page.
Read the policy content
Click on the blue ‘Start your review’ at the top of the page. Here is a link to “How-to”
YouTube videos: Taking part in reviews and Viewing review feedback .
Ma te atua manaaki
God Bless,

Vimi Chandra

http://www.stleos.school.nz/policies.html
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Other notices

Parking
Please do not park across any of the driveways in Victoria Rd or Owens Rd when dropping
off and picking up your child. We have had complaints from neighbours who are not able to
get in and out of their driveways.

Sickness
With the winter ills and chills starting to affect us, could we please ask that if your child is
unwell you keep them home if possible to avoid the spread of illness through the class. If
your child has a cold or sore throat please Covid test them just to be on the safe side. If you
need covid tests please feel free to get some from us as we have hundreds.

Kapa Haka Performance
The Kapa Haka group will be performing at the Bayswater
school Matariki festival on June 24th. Our whole school
community is a part of the group and it would be good to
have them all there if possible. We are performing at
5.20pm and need to be there at 4.35pm to get ready. If
your child is unable to attend please let us know.

Signing in and out
When you are picking your child up early please remember to come to the office and sign
them out. If your child is late, you also need to come into the office to sign them in. If you
are on the premises for any reason you need to sign in for health and safety reasons.

Give a Kid a Blanket
We will be collecting donations of new and excellent condition
pre-loved blankets, sleeping bags, duvets, baby sleep sacks,
winter bedding, duvet inners and covers, pyjamas, beanies, socks,
jumpers, winter coats, rain coats, Moses baskets, new pillows and
new hot water bottles (No other types of clothing please). All
preloved donations must be washed by the donor before donating.
We will be collecting from now until June 25th.
Please drop any donations to the school office and we will pass
them on.



Timetable of events

Saturday 3 June No netball

Monday 5 June King's Birthday
No hockey

Wednesday 7 June Netball practice
Peninsula Cross Country
PTFA meeting 7.30pm

Thursday 8 June Hockey practice

Friday 9 June Save Day Peninsula Cross Country

Saturday 10 June Netball game

Sunday 11 June Family/Parish Mass

Monday 12 June Hockey game

Wednesday 14 June Netball practice 8am
Assembly 10.15am
BOT meeting 6.30pm

Thursday 15 June Hockey practice 8am

Friday 16 June SPCA cupcake day

Saturday 17 June Netball game

Monday 19 June Hockey game

Wednesday 21 June Netball practice

Thursday 22 June Hockey practice
Year 3- 6 to CATS show

Friday 23 June Sausage sizzle lunch

Saturday 24 June Netball game
Bayswater Matariki Festival Kapa Haka
performance 4.35pm for 5.20 performance

Monday 26 June Hockey game

Wednesday 28 June Netball practice
Assembly

Thursday 29 June Hockey practice
Whole school to Science Roadshow

Friday 30 June Caritas mufti day
Term ends

2023 Term dates
Term 2 ends Friday 30 June
Term 3 starts Monday 17 July



PTFA NEWS

Sausage sizzle
There will be a sausage sizzle lunch on Friday 23 June. Order
forms will come home closer to the time. $6 for a sausage in
bread, treat and a drink. Please send along a cup for the drink.

Next PTFA meeting Wednesday 7 June 7.30pm
It would be great if all class reps could attend along with
anyone else that is interested. Looking forward to seeing you
all there.
We will be discussing future fundraising events such as a possible quiz night, the fair and
other opportunities.
There will be a zoom link sent out closer to the time for those that can't physically attend.

Renee is acting Chairperson until someone is found to take over the role however she will
need a lot of support from parents in the running of events.
Please let us know if you can help.

My Dragon

My dragon smashes the hard ground, breathes fire, and slumps down on

the grassy meadow to sleep. I like my beautiful dragon because it

protects me like a mother. It's smart and it makes me a very good

campfire to roast marshmallows. My dragon is pearly green with delicate

blue eyes and grey amour stronger than anything in the world. He is very

curious and his favourite food is beef and human. He is a boy and he is

the strongest dragon in all the world. He also is very mythic. My dragon

has spikes as sharp as his vision, and he has great vision. His

armour is very strong and he has a scar across his face that shows that he

fought 1000 beasts so his name is Scar. His head is like an alligator and

his body is like a scaly iguana. When you ride him it’s like flying on the

outside of the fastest plane in the world. He is stronger than 10,000 men.

My dragon by Joseph Radford in St Patricks



Community Notices




